Minutes of Strategic Planning and Budget Committee Meeting
February 19, 2009

Arts and Sciences Conference Room

Those present at the meeting included: Bill Strong, Dr. Andrew Luna, Anna Lott, Donna Tipps, Dr. Steve Smith, Dr. Garry Warren, Mrs. Patricia Holland, President Cale, Dr. Kerry Gatlin, Mrs. Martha Hickman

Dr. Bill Strong called the meeting to order. There was a motion and second to approve the agenda as presented.  The date of the previous meeting was corrected, and then the minutes from that meeting were approved.

Dr. Cale was present to provide updates on several important issues facing The University.  Parker Griffith had visited the campus the previous day and showed great interest in our plans for a new Science Building.  President Cale informed us that Senator Griffith had pledged his support in helping secure funds for the University to make it possible for plans for the new building to move forward.

Dr. Cale also provided the committee with copies of the Governor’s budget.  He pointed out that the majority of government organizations and state universities are still facing the possibility of more budget cuts.  The stimulus package has some provisions that could prove to have a positive impact on our budgeting process.  President Cale encouraged the committee to be patient concerning the package and budgeting matters.  There was some discussion concerning use of funds.  The main point that the President stressed was to be sensible and conservative.  President Cale promised the committee that we would remain well informed concerning all budgeting matters.

Also under new business Dr. Andrew Luna introduced a timeline for action plans and assessment.  He provided the committee with a very helpful diagram to show the action plan timeline.  Ultimately, the plan is to get a year ahead in planning.  This will greatly aid in the budgeting process as well as other areas. Dr. Strong asked a couple of questions to clarify his understanding of the process then applauded Dr. Luna and his committee on the plan.

There was no other new business and no old business was discussed.  The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Martha Hickman

